
Issued on Wednesday 14 October 2020                            Continued 
Over/:

Alison Broom, Chief Executive

MAIDSTONE JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD 
MEETING

Date: Wednesday 14 October 2020
Time: 5.00 pm
Venue: Remote Meeting - The public proceedings of the meeting will be 
broadcast live and recorded for playback on the Maidstone Borough Council 
website.
           
Membership:

Councillors Bird, Brindle, Brown, D Burton (Vice-Chairman), Carter, 
Chittenden, Clark, Cooke, Cooper (Chairman), Cox, Cuming, 
Daley, Hinder, Hotson, Kimmance, Prendergast, T Sams, 
Stockell, Wilby and Wilson

The Chairman will assume that all Members will read the reports before attending the 
meeting. Officers are asked to assume the same when introducing reports.

AMENDED AGENDA Page No.

1. Apologies for Absence 

2. Notification of Substitute Members 

3. Urgent Items 

4. Notification of Visiting Members 

5. Disclosures by Members and Officers 

6. Disclosures of Lobbying 

7. To consider whether any items should be taken in private 
because of the possible disclosure of exempt information 

8. Minutes of the Meeting Held on 8 July 2020 

9. Presentation of Petitions (if any) 

10. Questions and answer session for members of the public (if 
any) 

11. Maidstone Joint Transportation Board Work Programme 

12. Member Briefing - M20 Traffic Management 



13. Objections to Traffic Regulation Orders 

14. Upper Stone Street Air Quality Update 

15. Update on Hermitage Lane cycle Facility between Barming Rail 
Station and Maidstone Hospital and Footway-Cycleway within 
the Whitepost Fields Development 

16. B2246 Hermitage Lane/A26 Tonbridge Road Project 

17. Verbal Update - Maidstone Integrated Transport Package 

18. Verbal Update - Progress on the Leeds/Langley Relief Road 

19. Verbal Update - Active Travel Schemes 

20. Maidstone Highway Works Programme 

21. Urgent Update - Item 18 - Verbal Update, Progress on 
the Leeds/Langley Relief Road 
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INFORMATION FOR THE PUBLIC

In order to ask a question at this remote meeting, please call 01622 602899 or email 
committee@maidstone.gov.uk by 5 p.m. one clear working day before the meeting 
(i.e. by 5 p.m. on Monday 12 October 2020). You will need to provide the full text in 
writing. 

If your question is accepted, you will be provided with instructions as to how you can 
access the meeting. 

In order to submit a written statement in relation to an item on the agenda, please call 
01622 602899 or email committee@maidstone.gov.uk by 5 p.m. one clear working 
day before the meeting (i.e. by 5 p.m. on Monday 12 October 2020). You will need to tell 
us which agenda item you wish to comment on. 

If you require this information in an alternative format please contact us, call 01622 
602899 or email committee@maidstone.gov.uk.

To find out more about the work of the Board, please visit www.maidstone.gov.uk.

mailto:committee@maidstone.gov.uk
mailto:committee@maidstone.gov.uk
mailto:committeeservices@maidstone.gov.uk
http://www.maidstone.gov.uk/
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Our Ref:   
 
Date:       01 October 2020 

 
 
 
Dear Martin, 
  
Many thanks for your letter of 11th September. 
  
All the assertions you make about the possibility of a relief road around Leeds 
and Langley are correct. The scheme was one of our priorities until the 
Government of the day effectively cancelled the village bypass programme in 
the 1990’s. Even though the recent work we have done to support the Local 
Plan process shows it would have some local benefit, it is not a scheme that 
we are currently promoting as a standalone project, nor can I see that 
changing in the near future.  
  
Notwithstanding this, if housing growth in the locality were to be a genuine 
and realistic proposition from your perspective as Local Planning Authority we 
would be prepared to work with the developers to delivering the necessary 
highway infrastructure to serve it.  I must say that if the road were to be 
completely development funded it would be delivered much more quickly. 
However, KCC as the Highway Authority would be willing to submit a bid for 
Government funding as and when it becomes available for part of the scheme 
if it proved necessary. We would also be prepared to promote the necessary 
Compulsory Purchase and Side Road Orders if the need arose. In the 
meantime we are happy to work with the relevant developers provided that 
they are prepared to collaborate with each other and ourselves to identify the 
cumulative impact and mitigation of their proposals and apportion 
contributions appropriately. I suspect a consortium would be necessary 
together with an equalisation agreement or some such similar arrangement. 
  
Thank you for your invitation to the Maidstone Strategic Infrastructure Working 
Group. My approach to all the County’s Local Plans is that they are matter 
best shaped by the Local Members. KCC would not want to hamper your 
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ability to deal with these matters quickly, so I will decline the invitation, but 
wish you all the best in progressing your Plan.  
 
Yours sincerely 

Michael Payne 
Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport 
  

153


	Agenda
	21 Urgent Update - Item 18 - Verbal Update, Progress on the Leeds/Langley Relief Road



